
St. Paul Regional Water Services Vehicle Accident Summary 

Third Quarter 2024 

 

SPRWSVA2024-08 Business 07/10/2024 2:30 P.M.:  SPRWS Meter Operations employee was 
driving NB on Lexington in vehicle #535 and thought he had a green left turn arrow at Selby and 
turned left/west in front of SB traffic. Once SPRWS driver and #2 saw this they both took evasive 
actions to avoid a collision, but still collided with Vehicle #2’s right front-end and #1’s right rear 
end hitting and sustaining damage. SPPD attending the scene after a long wait and completed a 
report and assured driver #2 that a claim form would be sent to her.  No injuries. 

 

SPRWSVA 2024-09 Business/Meter Operations September 11, 2024, 7:57 A.M: SPRWS Meter 
Reader was SB on Kennard and was stopped at Seventh Street E., observing traffic for a chance to cross 
7th Street and continue with collecting radio meter reading read.  Driver looked W to see if was clear and 
it was clear and then looked E and thought it was clear, but it wasn’t clear and proceeded S and collided 
with #2, a WB pickup truck.  St. Paul Police were called and completed a report.  No injuries reported by 
driver #2 and undisclosed injuries to SPRWS driver. Both vehicles were undrivable and had to be towed. 
This accident is likely a preventable accident for the SPRWS driver.  

 


